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BERE FERRERS PARISH COUNCIL

              At a meeting of the Open Spaces Committee held in the Council Chamber Bere Alston   

              on Tuesday 8th July 2014.      
Present  

                                       Mr K. Smith                   Vice Chair
                                       Mr B. Lamb                   Chairman of Council

                                       Mrs H. Boot-Handford
                                       Mr R. Leithall
                                       Mr K. Smith
1559. Apologies.

Apologies were received from Mr Maycock due to holiday and Mr Dennis due to illness.
1560. Items of Urgent Business at the Discretion of the Chairman.
1. Mrs Boot-Handford has received an email regarding Disabled Volunteers, Mrs Boot-Handford proposed that a parishioner’s name be put forward for recognition, seconded by Mr Lamb.                                                                        
2. Mr Lamb-
Seeking Council’s support for an application by Tavy & Tamar Apple Group to West Devon Borough Council for a grant towards the purchase of 2 pieces of equipment i.e. hand presses for making apple juice as there are a lot of people with a small amount of apple trees.

Mr Lamb left the room, discussions took place.

The meeting asked what community support is there and it was agreed that the main press is hired out to people all over West Devon.

Mr Leithall proposed Parish Council support the project, seconded by Mr Piper.

3. Mr Smith- reported on the outbreak of graffiti over the weekend. The Clerk reported the paint is red oxide and very difficult to remove. She will give the workman some cellulose thinners to see if that will remove it.
4. The Clerk- sought permission to pay the following accounts:-

· DCM-New Safety Surfaces at Sarah Park Play Area
£3,450 . 00
· SWW Pavilion






   £144 . 40

Mrs Boot-Handford proposed payment, seconded by Mr Lamb.

5. Mrs Boot-Handford was speaking to a councillor from Buckland Monachorum who have just received a grant from Awards for All. She suggested we apply for a grant to resurface the play area at The Down. Clerk to get quotes for this.
1561. Matters arising from the minutes of the meeting held on 3rd June.   
Matters arising 
Minute 1503(6a+b) 
Regarding BAUFC. Discussions took place and it was agreed to contact Mr Westlake with a list of items this Council has requested be undertaken by the football club, as it seem nothing has been done. This council will give them 20 days to undertake them. If nothing has still been 
                     carried out after this period of time Council will have no option than to report this to the Cornish Football Association, seconded by Mr Leithall.

Minute 1506
Seat at Weir Quay. The Clerk arranged for Mr Reddecliff to remove 

damaged seat and replace with the one from Bere Ferrers Quay. The Clerk 
did not realise that the replacement seat was used in the open part of the building at Bere Ferrers Recreation Ground, so we don’t have a replacement for the damaged seat.

Discussions took place, it was agreed to see if there was a demand for the seat and bring the item back to Open Spaces.


Minute 1509
The Clerk has arranged with Mr Paul Willmott to cut the grass while 

the workman is off sick. The Clerk asked Mr Willmott to come into the office to discuss cutting of the Cemetery. Unfortunately we have had a number of complaints about the state of the Cemetery. Mr Watters writes “I am writing to you with regard to the absolutely disgraceful state of the Bere Alston Cemetery. The Cemetery was always kept very tidy, but not now. The grass is cut and left where it falls, none is cleared away which results in dried grass on graves and headstones.

There is no respect being shown for those buried in the Cemetery, or for those who visit their loved ones graves, which in itself can be a sad time. We certainly do not need to be confronted with such a state.”
The Clerk explained that since we have been using the new mower the grass is no longer picked up. The Clerk reported that our Cemetery mower has a problem with the belts, she asked workman to take it over to Mark Woodhouse who says belt needs replacing as drive belt needs replacing. Discussions took place, it was agreed a letter of apology be sent to Mr Watters. Mrs Boot-Handford proposed the Cemetery mower should be repaired, seconded by Mr Leithall. Clerk noted this mower does pick up grass.

1562. Discussion on dealing with spoil from the graves.

Discussions took place. At this present time the spoil is being used by Councillors. As the skip is used for dog waste this means emptying it is in the category of hazardous waste.
Clerk to seek information on cost of skip emptying non-hazardous waste.

More information needed.
1563. Routine Safety Inspection reports for the Parish Recreation and Play parks.


These have not been undertaken. Mr Smith will deal with them this week.
1564. Monthly Inspection of Allotments at Bere Alston and Bere Ferrers.

The Committee visited Bere Ferrers Allotments before the start of this meeting. There are plots not being cultivated.
Mrs Sirey met Council at the allotment to report that she had been stung by swarming bees. Mr Endean has one working hive it was felt a letter be sent to him explaining that Council recognises we should be concerned about this incident and if there are any further incidents with the bees we will expect him to remove the hives from the allotments.
Discussions then took place about the state of Mr Endean's plot and it was noted that it has been strimmed.

Letter to Mr Endean stating Council is pleased to see that you have started tidying up your allotment and we look forward to seeing it cultivated.

Council were concerned that there were four other plots not cultivated as per their agreement. Letter giving them 2 months to tidy them up.
1565. Update on situation regards workman and grass cutting.
The Clerk reported that the workman is now back at work on light duties. Mr Lamb has had discussions with him regards work, Clerk has also spoken with him. The main grass areas will continue to be cut by Mr Willmott until the end of July. The workman will take on cutting the Cemetery. After July the workman will collect the shared mower and it has been agreed he will try using it for short spells on the larger areas.
Discussions took place.

Mr. Leithall proposed approach Mr. Willmott to negotiate a figure for grass cutting at the Bere Ferrers recreation field, seconded by Mr. Lamb.

There being no further business the Chairman thanked members for attending and closed the meeting at 9.42pm. 
Signed this 29th day of July 2014.      
Chairman…………………………….

